8502 Trumps Hill Road
Upper Marlboro, Maryland 20772
November 12, 1995

The Enquirer Gazette

Community News

P.O. Box 30

Upper Marlboro, Maryland 20772

Dear Enquirer Gazette,

Enclosed is an article in duplicate about our Garden Club. I would appreciate it if
you would publish it in your Community News Section. If there are any questions, I can
be reached at 952-8961. Thank you very much.

Sincerely,

May Kemp, Publicity Chairman

The November meeting of the Mount Airy Claybreakers Garden Club was held on
Thursday, November 9th at the Concordia Lutheran Church. The Speaker for the
evening was JoAnn Chapman, a member of the Charles County Garden Club and the
winner of many prizes for her floral designs. JoAnn demonstrated many different ways to
be creative with flower arrangements. Following the program, refreshments were served
by hostesses Julie Harrison and Phyllis Tucker. President Phyllis Tucker conducted a
business meeting. Letters of appreciation were received for the Club's donations to the
NCAFGC Scholarship Fund, the Chesapeake Bay Fund, and the World Gardening Fund.
Horticulture Chairperson, Esther Neckere continued her monthly presentations about
Water Gardens. It was announced that member Marie White is now an accredited Flower
Show Judge. Peggy Martin is an Accredited Master Judge with the status for life.

Vice President Julie Harrison announced that the Christmas Party will be at her
house on December 14. Members will participate in a gift exchange and were asked to
send Julie a copy of their favorite Christmas recipe and favorite Christmas memory by the
end of November. Guests are welcome.



